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HER MAJESTY

QUEEN ELIZABETH II

1926 - 2022

We are deeply saddened to hear of the passing of Her Majesty Queen Elizabeth II.
On behalf of everyone at Pontesbury Parish Council we would like to express our
heartfelt condolences to The King, the Queen Consort and the rest of the Royal
Family. Our thoughts are with them at this sad time.

We join many millions of people across the globe in paying tribute to a much-loved
and respected monarch. The Queen was a figure known for her profound sense
of duty and devotion to her country and the Commonwealth. Her loss will be great-
ly felt, and her service always remembered.

Councillor Duncan Fletcher Pontesbury, Parish Council Chair

Not the only one As the outgoing editor of the Pontesbury Newsletter, | would like to point out that, I'm
not responsible for all 288 editions covering the last 26 years.

As | understand it, the first editor of the Newsletter was Jill Hollands, starting around 1996. The masthead
was, and continues to be, an illustration generously donated by her late husband, Fred. My immediate
predecessor, Robert Pither, took over in 2002/3 and guided it into computer technology, designing a
template that has stood the test of time and which | was still, gratefully, using. Thank you, both. The first
edition | did was number 136 in September 2008. If | have left out anyone who has been instrumental in
the history of the Pontesbury Newsletter, | apologise. Thank you to all the contributors over the years,
many of whom have become ‘virtual friends’. producing it. Ex-Editor

Closing date for copy for the November edition is 10th November 2022.
Please send all email contributions to deputy@pontesburypc.org.uk or hand into the Pavilion.
Advertisers, please contact deputy@pontesburypc.org.uk for details on how to place your ad.




ENGLISH TUITION

WITH CATHERINE

ENGLISH LANGUAGE SPECIALIST We offer-
* Care for 3 months to school age
children.
* Flexible, engaging, student-centred Catherine Jones + 24V Fundlng.
tuition in your home or online. . 15/30 Hours Funding.
* Perfect for refining skills needed for KS2 All staff are first aid trained
_SATsé, irggrsoging skills at KS3, and success 07812 932468 ( )
in KS4 5.

Please contact us if you would like
to enquire about sending your child
to our nursery.

Contact number: 01743 791540
Email: nursery@arkchildcare.co.uk

* Great for working towards specific targets Pontgsbury Hill, Shrewsbury
and improving confidence. catherine@getsetgoenglish.co.uk

JIB Approved Electrician

Call: O7T966 TARTI

Expert tuition for Primary / Secondary key stages. Quotations: 01743 792013
wwnw bonmorrizselectrical.co.uk

Flexible, engaging, student-centred tuition in your home or online. ‘Efficient friendly service from an
experienced local Electrician’

Specialst in House Rewiring

Inspection & Testing of Propertias

Extra Sockets & Lights installed

Fit wour own newly purchased lighis atc.

WAT free

Fully Insured

Allwork cerified and notified to building control {Part P)
Fraa Quotations

Competitive Hourly Rates

Perfect for refining skills for K82 SATs, improving skills at KS3,
and success in KS4 GCSEs.

Catherine Jones,

Pontesbury Hill, Shrewsbury
07812 932468 .
catherineegetsetgoenglish.co.uk %
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Linda Beal Online Maths TUI

Working with you to
. ¥ Enhanced DBS
improve your child’s grade [ rec e asicaion

¥ L5 Dyscalculia & Maths Difficulties

‘/ GCSE & Key Stage 3 ¥ Specialist Teacher for Dyslexia,

Dyscalculia & other LD
L2 FUI’thEI’ Maths ¥ Over 20 years' experience

v
| ‘/ GrOUp SESSiOrIS ¥ Member of The Tutors’ Association
v Free half-hour taster session

Open 5:30pm to 10pm

Special 4 course Banquet Night

Every Sunday £14.95 per person Mobile: 07581519426

Address:  Asterley, Shrewsbury
Buffet Night Tuesdays £14.95 per
person

Email: LB.Maths@outlook.com @ ‘
We are closed Mondays except Bank

Holidays
R) chard Hl)r‘n(-r

LTD

Private parties can be catered for, Plumbing & Heating
please ring 07763839775

Boiler service, breakdown and installation

Lea Cross Tandoori, Landlord’s gas safety certificates
Lea Cross, Shrewshury, Shropshire,
SY5 8HR And all plumbing work

Telephone: 07974 268627
Tel: 01743 3860229 email: info@richardhornerplumbingandheating.co.uk

Mobile: 07763839775
website: richardhornerplumbingandheating.co.uk

Website: @ /
www.leacrosstandoori.co.uk 4 & !V“%RgszER

= 227837 1372024 Company number 8612915 Vot No. 890 787 414




News from Pontesbury Parish Council

The September meeting was postponed until 26th September and a minutes silence took place
at the beginning of the meeting to remember HRH Queen Elizabeth II.

September sees the conclusion of the External Audit process for the council and the External
Auditor reported that they are happy with the governance policies and procedures and the
financial management Pontesbury Parish Council have in place.

There is a vacancy for the Pontesbury ward of the parish council following the resignation of Clir
Lynette Charles. If you would be interested in becoming a councillor please contact your local
councillor or the Parish Clerk. Further useful information about what is involved in being a
councillor can be found on the parish council website www.pontesburypc.org.uk

The next parish council meeting will be held on Monday 10th October, 6.30pm at The Pa-
vilion. Please note the change of time. From October to April the parish council meetings
start at the earlier time of 6.30pm.

The next Planning Committee meeting will be held on Monday 3rd October 2022 at
6.30pm at the Pavilion. Please contact Deputy Clerk deputy@pontesburypc.org.uk if you
would like to attend and/or raise any issues.

If you wish to comment on a planning application please use the Shropshire Council
planning portal at https://pa.shropshire.gov.uk/online-applications/ or pass your
comments through Clir A Hodges at ahodges@pontesburypc.org.uk. All new planning
applications for the area are listed on the parish council website.

Free First Aid/Defibrillator training with Rea Valley First Responders

Two sessions will be running as follows:
. Saturday 8th October 9am-12pm at Cruckton Village Hall
. Saturday 22nd October 9am — 12pm at Pontesbury Public Hall

Please contact the Parish Clerk by email if you wish to attend: clerk@pontesburypc.org.uk

Don’t forget local defibrillators can be found at

. Pontesbury Public toilets, Main road — unlocked box
. The Pavilion, Hall Bank — access code C159x

. Cruckton Village Hall - access code C159x

The access codes to open the boxes are written on the outside of the boxes where needed
Please always phone 999 if you need to use the defibrillator

Thank you Sankey! Pontesbury Women'’s Club

Pontesbury Parish Council would
like to take this opportunity to record
our thanks to Paul Jones "Sankey",
for his cheerful and helpful manner
in helping to look after the village, for
taking a keen interest in looking after
the playground area and for happily
reporting any incidents or repairs.
His funeral took place on

Thursday 15th September and was
attended by family and friends.

Tuesday 11th October
Dorothy Nicolle will be telling us about
‘Shrewsbury’

Tuesday 8th November
Michael Carding will read us some of his Poetry
And there will be a Sale of Cakes in aid of
Macmillan Nurses

PWC meets at 7.30pm on
The second Tuesday of the month
At Pontesbury Public Hall
Visitors and New Members are always welcome

All our thoughts are with them at this
sad time.



& 01743790968
4 07971 480036
greg@shroptech.com

Simplifying Computers
and Technology
across Shropshire
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fechn® Do you still need to upgrade from Windows 7 ? We can

help you upgrade your existing computer to Windows 10 or help you choose a newer one

» Upgrades « SSDs

« Backup Service

« Computer repairs * No fix, no fee » Security cameras

¢ Cloud Storage - Data Recovery « Internet / WiFi problems fixed
» We sell 3 grades of Electronics — “New”, “Open Box” or “2" User”, all min 1yr warranty

« Smart Phones, Tablets, Laptops, Desktops, TVs, Speakers « Backup Service

Shropshire Technology is registered with the ICO for the Data Protection Act 1998 — your data is safe with us

“ % Malehurst Industrial Estate,

Malehurst, Pontesbury, SY5 OEQ
Modern Industrial Buildings To Let —
Various Sizes Available
Ideal For Start Up or Existing Businesses
Modern Insulated Units
Self Storage Units & Outside Storage Also Available

Telephone 01743 791744
mark@malehurstindustrialestate.co.uk
www.malehurstindustrialestate.co.uk
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Dedicated to providing
you with a friendly,
efficient and professional
legal service

B Civil & Commercial Mediation
B Commercial & Agricultural

B Commercial & Civil Litigation
B Debt Recovery

B Elderly Client & Care Funding

W Employment

B Family Arbitration

W Family Matters

B Family Mediation

W Personal Injury

W Residential Property

B Social Housing & Development

B Wills, Trusts, Tax Planning & Probate

A

SOLICITORS
2| St Mary's Street | Shrewsbury | SY1 |ED

01743 280 100

www.wacemorgan.co.uk

Paul Hamer

HOME CARER

DO YOU NEED ASSISTANCE
IN YOUR OWN HOME?

I can provide the lollowing services:

'S‘\”%:.ft
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Personal Care « Domestic Help
Companionship + Shopping

-

Pontesbury Handyman

Call: 07497 384641
Email: pjhamer12@gmail.com

Tiling, fencing, garden services, stone wall re-
pairs, decking and general home maintenance

Meal Preparation « Social Oulings

lo arrangé an initial appointment
please contact:

Naomi 07751 689 492
naomirobb@oullook.com
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Over 20 years experience in care
with excellent references
Fully insured and DBS check

Find me on Facebook
asweelpeasprivalecarer
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Door2Door Travel
Local Reliable Driver

6 Seater

\ PRIVATE HIRE/AIRPORT TRANSFERS
Competitive Rates
Phone Dean (7875016261

1
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the PAVILION

Feel Good Fridays

Friday 7th October 2022
from 10am to 2pm
in The Pavilion, Hall Bank,
Pontesbury

Everyone Welcome

The theme for this Feel Good Friday
is: Getting Creative

Come along and get creative:
workshops, stalls, or just

have a cuppal!

Rag-rug demonstration; crocheting; try your hand at
drawing or cartoon creation; are you a budding actor?;
come and see what's on offer to get creative in
Pontesbury

CLASSIC

An exhibition of classic car artwork by
Robin Lawrie
The Pavilion, Hall Bank, Pontesbury
1st to 3o0th November 2022

What’s On at the Pavilion
- October 2022

P ump kin
P ateh

Help us grow our very
own Pavilion Pumpkin
Patch

by creating your own pumpkin
from wool, wood, metal etc —
anything weatherproof

Submission date:
Friday 14™ October at
The Pavilion

Patterns available from The
Pavilion or come along to our
Feelgood Friday event at The
Pavilion on Friday 7" October

10am-2pm for skills and
inspiration

‘Best in Show’ will be judged on
Thursday 27" October and look
out for some Halloween fun
amongst the pumpkins

Looking to hire a room, the Pavilion has rooms, large
and small to hire. Please contact Anna Lawson,
admin@pontesburypavilionc.co.uk or call in for a chat.




PONTE'SBIUIRY. News from the Friends of
L'l B R AYR\Y Pontesbury Library

The Friends’ coffee morning on 3rd September was The Lottery winners for September were:
very well attended, and we were treated to a variety
of poems read out by anyone who chose to
contribute. Some were old and familiar, like ‘The 2nd Duicie Yates
King’s Breakfast’ by AA Milne, with June doing a 3,4 Andrew Calder
convincing impression of the dairy maid, others new
and satiric, some a little risqué, and some were
quoted spontaneously ‘by heart’. There were smiles,
and laughter, moments of poignancy, and a
reminder of what a leveller poetry can be.

1st Caro Schiansky

A new set of winners will be drawn at the October
coffee morning on 1st October, and the committee
are in the process of hatching plans for a Christmas
Special on 10th December in the afternoon, when

. . _ children will be able to visit Santa in his grotto and
Following the death of Her Majesty Queen Elizabeth here will be fun food to share. Keep a space in your

Il 'on September 8th, members of the committee giary for this free event in the busy Christmas
took the difficult decision to postpone the Mood gc-hedule.

Indigo fundraising concert that was due to take
place on 10th September, to honour the period of
national mourning. The concert has been
rescheduled for 17th December. Tickets already
purchased will be valid for the new date.

4 L) -y,
s ¥ Saturday 17th December PONTERE Y
| LouisMechsn  ssxophone 7.15pm for 7.45pm —

News from the Library Owl

This summer the focus was on the Children’s

. F ey Pontesbury Public Hall s, s
Summer Reading Challenge, the theme| 3 . L
. ‘ y . Bringing superb musicianship and vocals to an eclectic mix
being ‘Gadgeteers.” After 2 years of online [ otheniubes ok utassndscrziot m'w""
| __.‘ - )

challenges and no physical activities it was a
joy to bring children back into the library. The month of August was filled firstly with a Car-
toon Workshop, thank you to Malcolm Whittall. Then Pebble Painting for 14 children and
quite a few volunteering grown-ups. We had a Games Morning, lots of games outside on
the patio, the star being Eddie Mitton with his skittle ally. The final activity involved mak-
ing a colourful gadget spinner. We hope to put on something for Half Term, keep an eye
out for posters. Rhyme Time continues the second Thursday of the month, the next one
is Thursday 13th October.

During September we have been celebrating poetry. Inspired by the BBC Four Poetry
Season it became the theme for the Friends monthly coffee morning. Some lovely
readings that made us smile. It has inspired me to read more poetry, | have even
obtained a copy of the anthology | had studied at school, reminiscing about Whitsun

weddings and Upper Lambourne. Happy reading! .
I\ I Shropshire

The Library Owl 1
R Lrarles



Pontesbury & Rea Valley District

T

= Luncheon Club Friday 28th October — The
= Public Hall, Pontesbury

EA new venture being piloted by the Good
:Neighbours is a Luncheon Club, which will be
= held on Friday 28th October at the Public Hall
= in Pontesbury. The event starts at 11.30am
Eand all are welcome to attend.

= A hearty meal will be served, for which a small
a charge will be made towards the running

= costs, and a chance to socialise and meet

= your neighbours and others from the local

= community.

n If the event is a success, it is intended that this
= would become a monthly event, so please
:support the first Luncheon Club if you are able
= to do so.

.IIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIII
If you have any donations of bottles, chocolates
etc. that can form part of our Christmas
Tombola Stall, these would be gratefully
received. Please bring along any donations for
the Tombola at the coffee morning or the
luncheon event (see above).

POP UP LARDER, PONTESBURY

to be held on Wednesday 19th October
2022

11.30 until 12.30 at Pontesbury Pavilion

All are welcome

Please bring your own carrier bag, one
per family

All donations to allow this event to take
place have been gratefully received
from local businesses and the local

community

We thank you all for your support

September 2022

Coffee Morning 14th October -
10:30am — 12:00pm - Plough Inn

All are welcome to come along.

For all upcoming events please view our
Facebook page for all updates.

Community Good
Neighbours Club 100

Congratulations to our August Club 100
Winners!

Jenny Wayne-Davies £30.00
Katy Woloch (Pete) £25.00
Alison Brookes £20.00
Alan Johnson £15.00
Vicky Rosemary Swain £10.00

Following the success of the “100 Club” in
2022, we will be running the club again in
2023. Should you wish to join the 100 Club
for 2023, please bring your £12.00
subscription, to be in with a chance of winning
some fabulous cash prizes throughout the
year!

secretary@goodneighbourspontesbury.org.uk
or our website
www.goodneighbourspontesbury.org.uk
Telephone: 07944 891 953
You can also contact us via Facebook,
search Good Neighbours Pontesbury to
add us a friend or ‘Community Good Neigh-
bours - Pontesbury and Rea Valley’ to join
our group.

FYPPPYIVFYVPIVIFPYVIVFVYYYY L
i Christmas Fayre - Book Your Stall Now!

i Saturday 3rd December Good Neighbours
# will holding their annual Xmas Fayre in the
4 Co-op Pontesbury Car Park 9 until

% 12pm. This has always been a popular

# event with plenty of stalls and folks attend-
i ing.

i If you would like a stall please contact Sha-
# ron on 07940988951 or ring the Good

# Neighbours hotline 07944891953, cost is
i £12 with all funds going towards the Good
# Neighbours Group.

¥ 3
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Investment Planning
Retirement Planning

Inheritance Tax
Planning

Intergenerational
Planning

. Mortgages

6’

lewis wealth
management

Lewis Wealth Management Ltd represents only St James's Place Wealth Management plc
(which s authorised and regulated by the Financial Conduct Authority) for the purpose
of advising solely on the Group's wealth management products and services, more details
of which are set out on the Group's website at wwwsip.co.uk/products.

Martin Walters
High Quality Traditional Joiner
Doors
Sash and Casement Windows
Stairs and Continuous Handrail

Furniture
Arched and Curved work

Joinery Repairs
Splicing
Replacement Sash Cording,
Pulleys, Fasteners and

[ronmongery

Upgrades
Draught Exclusion
Double Glazing

25 years trade experience

Free consultation and quote
Telephone: 07813 477720
E-mail:

martin. walters@phonecoop.coop

J.D.E Josh Dyson Electrical

Fully qualified electrician - no job too small

Quality work at competitive prices. Fully insured and vat free
Domestic, industrial, commercial, agricultural, renewable

Please contact 07590 557436 for a free quote or

email: josh@jdelectrical.net
Facebook: Josh Dyson Electrical

Instagram: jdelectricall

It’s important you make
the right deC|S|ons.

With over 30 years experience, we offer friendly
professional advice on a wide range of financial
services.

Lewis Wealth Management Limited,
St James's House, Anchorage Avenue,
Shrewsbury SY2 6FG

Office: 01743 444 700

Mobile: 07967 430 392

Email: Neil.Lewis@sjpp.co.uk
Web:  lewiswealthmanagement.co.uk

Your home may be repossessed if you do not keep
up repayments on your mortgage.

PHIL GRIFFITHS
Local Plumber
Tap Replacement and
Plumbing Repairs undertaken
New Taps supplied and fitted
Full Range available
Established for 35 years
Tel: 01743 790046
Mobile: 07970 010148

»
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Metal Recycling

Recycle your old scrap metal

* Brass, copper, lead,
cable, batteries
* Cast, cars, vans, farm scrap,
old central heating systems

Call: 07989 050276
or 01743 791493

ﬂ Mr Wasp
Pest Control Services

?‘Profasslonall.ocal!iewlm‘
* Unmarked Vehicle

* Service Contracts Welcome

*Rats *Mice * Squirrels

*Wasps *Fleas *Insects

* Domestic & Commercial

Tel: 07908 205881

www.mrwasp.biz info@mrwasp.biz

Physiotherapy and Acupuncture
Pontesbury

01743 872375

01743 790036

Contact us for prompt assessment & treatment.
We aim to alleviate pain & restore normal function to joints, muscles and
nerves to improve your quality of life.

Private Occupational Therapy service also available.

Helen Mitchell

BSc¢ MCSP HCPC

Olwen Lethbridge mcsp AACP HCPC

Il

JOSH DNSOKELECTRCAL

NEIGHBOURHOOD MATTERS

www.neighbourhoodmatters.co.uk to find
out what's really happening in your area
and keep in touch with West Mercia Police
through a free messaging service




Pontesbury WI. first meeting took place today 12th September after our Summer Break.

Irene Windows, our President, started our meeting with a heart felt tribute
to Her Majesty the Queen, a WI member for very many years. Like WI’'s
all over Britain we held a minute silence in her honour.

Our President recapped on some of the events that took place over the
Summer. Sue Brooks hosted afternoon tea for all WI members. This was 8
a well attended event on a lovely Summers Day. Pontesbury WI entered :
both Shrewsbury Flower Show and The Minsterly Show. We had a third
place in the Minsterly Show. Congratulations to the team members led
wonderfully well by Shona Wood.

Throughout the Summer Maxine Pittaway and Shona Wood have sold ‘
plants in aid of Pontesbury W1 . The President officially thanked Maxine ..
and Shona for all their hard work fund-raising. The WI are now looking for
a local Pontesbury Charity to give financial support from their fund raising efforts.

Our speaker this month was Natalie Cummings who spoke about her book “The Fiddle”. The WI
members were amazed to hear the true story of tracing a precious violin across a country
devastated by war and terror to safety and restoration in 21st century Britain. Natalie has written
a book about her extraordinary story and how the violin was restored as part of the television
programme “The Repair Shop” . A truly remarkable story of the courage of her Jewish family and
how the violin and music had helped save the life of family member Rosa. Everyone thanked
Natalie for reminding them of the bravery of so many people throughout the lifetime of the violin.
The violin has now been donated to the Yehudi Menuhin School.

Natalie judged the single stem flower of the month competition. First and second place went to
Maxine Pittaway, third place went to Sue Ward.

As of Tuesday 20th of September and every 3rd Tuesday of the month we will be holding a Craft
and Chat meeting at the Cock Inn Hanwood - 10.00am to 1.00pm. The club will be facilitated by
WI members Maxine Pittaway and Barbara Scott. Please join us if you enjoy craft activities.

Our next WI meeting will be held on Monday the 10th October. Pen Turner will be giving a talk
about his world travels. Our November meeting will be on the 14th, his will be an open meeting
for the WI Craft Fair - open to everyone, not just WI members.

Pontesbury WI will be taking part in St. George’s Church flower festival. Maxine Pittaway and
Shona Wood will be coordinating the displays.

If you would like to join the WI new members are most welcome. We meet at Pontesbury Public
Hall on the second Monday of the month. Please contact Irene Windows President on 791903 for
further information. Maxine Pittaway Events Organiser.

JUST ONE THING .....to help save the planet

Tip No. 7 Turn off appliances if not in use

Before the current increases The Energy Saving Trust estimated that ‘/
you could save around £40 a year by turning off devices when not

using them. Appliances with LED displays such as TVs, computers,

radios, games consoles, coffee makers and microwaves will continue

to use energy if left on standby so, if possible, switch off at the sock-

et. Mobile phone and tablet chargers keep using the same amount of Peresoury Cimate Emergency Acton Groue
electricity after the battery is full so detaching them will save energy .




I L()l lGH Chapel Siteal, Home Maintenance
i, & PonteSbury !mpmvEmEnts, repairs and maintenance,
SERVICING & MOTS in and around the home.

TYRES - EXHAUSTS

Wombrook

Decorating. Tiling.
Carpentry. Plumbing.
Kitchens. Bathrooms.
Fences.

Odd jobs & more.

iR

lﬂ

teed and insured.

References willingly supplied — just ask.
Call Steve Percival: 01743 860712

All work is fully guaran-

it
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HIGNETT’S of
PONTESBURY Ltd.

Established 1919

Retailers of Quality Foods
Fresh meat, Fruit and Vegetables

0794 0894 378
Retail Motor Industry

%}f«z

2 OD A Local, Personal,

2 )
( { ATTERS  Bespoke Service
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www.wood-matters.co.uk

Tree Maintenance
Hedge Trimming
Woodland Management

Fresh Bread, Pies and Buns all baked on the premises
A range of Sausages and Burgers made to our own recipes
Fresh Flowers and Plants
Groceries at Competitive prices

Planting Solutions
Traditional Hedgelaying

01743 790228 www.hignetts.co.uk

Seasoned Logs for Sale

Minsterley Eisteddfod Presents
A wonderful evening of music by mixed choirs

Of One Accord &

Cantores Beati Chamber Choir
Minsterley Parish Hall
Saturday October 15™ 7pm
Tickets at £10 are available from
Mrs Jill Blyth 01743791908 or
minsterleyeisteddfod@gmail.com
Refreshments & Raffle available
Proceeds for Minsterley Eisteddfod

\’l

Marches 22 zero carbon
ke balaadt S Vol

Shropshire Green Doors 2022

So what is Green Doors? It's the perfect
opportunity to learn more about energy
efficiency for the home, and the latest green
technology, from homeowners who’ve taken the
plunge and are reaping the benéefits, in the form
of lower energy bills, healthier more comfortable
homes, and a lower carbon footprint. They’ll be
opening their doors for you to visit, have a look
around and ask any questions you have. So if
you’ve wondered what an air source heat pump
actually looks like, or how to fit insulation to the
external walls of your house, now’s your chance

Lea Cross WI
Autumn Bazaar

Saturday 15th October
10am - 1pm
@ The Cock Inn, Hanwood

to find out.

ETaking place in Shropshire on Saturday
« 8th October - all of the details can be found on
:https://www.greenopenhomes.net/ where you
.can search for homes you'd be interested to
. visit by technology and by area.

:run by a partnership of local green groups, Marches Energy

scesssssssssssssssssssssassss e e e AgencyandSevern Wye Energy Agency
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REA VALLEY FOODBANK

Is only equipped to deal with long-life,
packaged foods with at least one month
clear before the ‘best before’ date.
Please avoid giving fresh, frozen or
home-made foods as these cannot be
distributed. Badly damaged packs will
not be handed out to clients as they fail
to afford the dignity we wish to show to
those already in need. We welcome the
following:

. Tinned/packaged soup, meat, veg,

fruit, fish

. Tealcoffee

. Fruit squash / long-life fruit juice

. Cereals

. Biscuits

. Sweets / chocolate

. Jam

. Sponge pudding

. Rice pudding

. Custard — ready made or instant
(water-add) powder

. Dried pasta, long grain rice,
noodles

. Instant mash potato

. Instant noodles/pasta (“snack pot”)

. Baby food (NOT initial breast-milk
substitute)

. Long-life milk

TOILETRIES. The following are also
much appreciated:

. Toothpaste / toothbrushes
Feminine hygiene

Deodorant

Shampoo / conditioner

Shower gel / hand soap
Nappies

Thank you for whatever you are able to
donate to support local people.

Churches supporting Rea Valley
Foodbank are Holy Trinity Minsterley,
Minsterley Congregational Church,
Pontesbury Congregational Church,
Pontesbury Baptist Church and St
George’s Pontesbury. Community groups
include Good Neighbours Pontesbury.
Food can be donated at the churches
listed above as well as Hignett's and
Pontesbury Co-Op.

Above are suggestions for donations.
These items are always in demand,
check the list of urgent needs (updated
every Wednesday) on the Foodbank Plus
website:
www.barnabascommunityprojects.org/
shrewsburyfoodbank

Getting Support in Pontesbury

Community Good Neigh-
bours, Pontesbury and
Rea Valley

Tel: 07944 891953

Get in touch with a local Good
Neighbour help with small errands
and support to stay active and
connected within the community.

Pontesbury Community
and Care Co-ordinator

h.tazewell@nhs.net

Assistance for all Pontesbury
patients in need of help, support
and advice by signposting to other
useful services.

Food

Shrewsbury Food Hub

Shrewsburyfoodhub.org.uk
Shrewsbury Food Bank

01743 343336

Surplus food share tables across
Shrewsbury

Food parcels, debt advice, return-
ing to work, digital inclusion, life-
skills. Referral needed.

Money, Utilities

Local Support & Preven-
tion Fund

0345 678 9078
Citizens Advice
Shropshire

0344 499 1100

Universal Credit Help-
line 0800 144 8444

Keep Shropshire Warm
0800 112 3743

Shropshire Council Hous-
ing Support

0345 678 9005

Home Plus
(Severnside Housing)

NHS Referrals & Advice
Line

0800 196 4501

MIND helpline

01743 368647
Shropshire Recovery
Partnership

01743 294700

Shropshire Rural Support
0300 123 2825

Samaritans

116 123

Shropshire Domestic
Abuse Helpline

0300 303 1191

West Mercia Women’s
Aid 0800 783 1359

Crossroads Together
01743 341995

Age UK Shropshire
Telford and Wrekin
01743 233123

Council helpline which can help
with essential living costs such as
food, housing and bills.

Confidential advice and help to
solve problems with debt, benefits,
housing, legal matters &
employment.

Need help claiming Universal Cred-
it? Call their dedicated Help to
Claim helpline.

Advice and grants for people
struggling with heating and energy
bills

Housing

Support on all housing matters:
rentals and homelessness.

Housing association. Advisors may
also be able to help with debt,
employment and benefits.

Mental Health, Drugs & Alcohol
For local mental health services

Mental health support

Drugs and alcohol support

Mental health support for farmers
and the rural community

Free 24/7 helpline

Families and Relationships
Support for anyone suffering from
domestic violence

24hr helpline for women and
children suffering from domestic
violence.

Support for young carers
www.crossroadstogether.org.uk

Confidential advice for older
people, their families and carers.



https://www.barnabascommunityprojects.org/shrewsburyfoodbank
https://www.barnabascommunityprojects.org/shrewsburyfoodbank

Getting Support in Pontesbury

Cost of living help

Increases in the cost of food, fuel and ultilities is affecting many households in Shropshire and we know
that it is a worrying time for everyone.

To help, we have brought together a number of useful links, tips and pointers on where and how people
can find help across the county (www.shropshire.gov.uk/cost-of-living-help/).

This will help people see the range of services we and our partner organisations have on offer. This
includes a benefits calculator so that people can check whether they're getting the benefits they’re entitled
to, advice about energy bills and reducing energy costs from the Marches nergy Agency, as well as
information about how to manage debt from Citizens Advice.

We also recently announced that every household in council tax bands A to D will receive £150 rebate
towards rising energy costs, to be paid from April 2022.

ccccccc

COST

OF LIVING

HELP

To find out more about this, please have a look on our website
(Energy bills rebate and newsroom (Direct debit energy rebate).

LOCAL FOODBANKS OPEN

Tuesday 27th September at
Holy Trinity Minsterley from 10-12

and every Tuesday morning thereafter;
and FOOD BANK AT BARNABAS IS OPEN:

every Thursday morning from 10-12 at Monday, Tuesday and Friday
St George’s Pontesbury and every (not open on Bank Holidays)
following Thursday morning. 9.30am - 12pm
. . 01743 343336 /0742 174 5857.
Kesp Shropshirs Q’ﬂyone tWO,r“ed aboutt hthe'r https.//www.barnabascommunityprojects.org/
Warm clar? Ogasllay'l\’}l%r"c"sgsn aEnZ?;f, shrewsburyfoodbank also lists other support
os0 1123743 Agency on 0800 112 3743 or aval/)/ag/e, lf_UCh anhe/P V}/'l‘h COO’;mg,
udgeting and employment.

If you are in need of some help with food please
either contact the Community Good Neighbour’s
Scheme or Pontesbury Foodbank who offer a
wide range of support including help with food.

advice@mea.org.uk email advice@mea.org.uk

Pontesbury Congregational Chuch
Services for September 2022

Sunday 2nd 10:00 - Led by Congregation
Sunday 9th 10:00 - Rev. Debbie Martin
Sunday 9th 18:30 - United Churches

St. George’s Church
www.st-george.org.uk

Services for October
2nd 10.30am Morning Worship

4th 2.30pm Tea Service

?g;h %ggggm ng Egmmﬂg:gg (In light of Her Majesty’s death, the postponed
23rd 10.30am Holy Communion United Rea Valley Churches special service in
30th 10.30am Holv Communion Thanksgiving for all those who helped through
G‘ Y the trauma of COVID and lockdown, will now
( Group service ) be held at Pontesbury Congregational Church
Methodist Church at 6.30pm on Sunday 9th October - all are

Services for October
2nd 10:45 am with Rev Richard Hall inc

Holy Communion

9th 10:45am with Church Members
16th 10:45am with Mr Wesley Mortis
23rd 10:45am with Church Members
30th 10:45am with Church Members

Service of Thanksgiving

welcome.)
Sunday 16th 10:00 - Rosemary Thomas
Sunday 23rd 10:00 - Rev. Debbie Martin

Sunday 30th 10:00 - Joint 5th Sunday
Service at Minsterley with Minsterley and
Marton Congs - details tba



https://www.barnabascommunityprojects.org/shrewsburyfoodbank
https://www.barnabascommunityprojects.org/shrewsburyfoodbank
mailto:advice@mea.org.uk
http://www.st-george.org.uk/

“One in a million” - Wendy Dorothy Beesley (Nee Garner) - 64 years

Passed away at home surrounded by her loving family on 29th July 2022, following a brave and dignified
fight with cancer.

Allcare was founded in 2000, when Wendy’s own mother was diagnosed with Alzheimer’s and caring for
her at home became increasing difficult for her father. Being a care manager herself. Wendy identified a
profound need for quality care at a time when there were very few domiciliary care agencies. With
support from her husband Martin, Allcare was born. What was meant to be a small business, grew big
dreams and huge accomplishments.

Wendy’s enthusiasm and passion to provide quality care soon meant that Allcare was one of the largest
and successful care agencies in Shropshire and was being recognised not only locally but nationally,
with both Wendy and her employees receiving multiple awards. All thanks to her drive and enthusiasm
for the service that they provided. She created not only a business, but a family.

Wendy championed others, whether it was her family, her friends or her employees; she was there for
everyone, and made you believe that if you wanted something bad enough, you could get it. She was
well known within the community not only for her business, but also for her charity work and
contributions to educating people about Dementia, striving to make Pontesbury a Dementia friendly
community. Wendy was instrumental in bringing the Dementia Diamond-drop in Centre to School
Green in Pontesbury. A priceless asset to the village and a lifeline to relatives caring for loved ones with
Dementia, who find themselves isolated from others.

Wendy leaves behind a legacy of kindness, love, and a determination to be better. A better friend, a
better carer, a better person. Described by many as one in a million, and a woman with a heart of gold.
She will be dearly missed, especially by her loving family Martin, Samantha and Luke; and her
grandchildren Matthew, Faith, Pippa and Esme.

Being a friend and ally to so many showed in the beautiful turn out to celebrate her life held at St
Georges, Pontesbury on Tuesday 16th August. Seeing her colleagues and employees lead Wendy on
her final journey, was a touching and beautiful tribute to a wonderful, inspirational woman.

The family would like to extend their gratitude to everybody who was present, who showed their love and
support and those that kindly donated to Severn Hospice. The total collected from the church and online
donations currently stands at £1950

If anybody still wishes to donate you can still use the online donation page:
www.wendybeesley.muchloved.com

Flower Club At the August meeting Leineke Show, the tubes held test tubes into which she
van der Veen gave her demonstration entitted  placed blue delphinium, pink tipped white calla
Ideas and Inspiration. She showcased her lilies and everlasting pea. She used the dried
oasis free designs, showing how she made her head of giant hogweed as another foundation
structures. Her first design used rattan made for a handtied, using the simple flower forms of
into circles and formed into a dome with paper clematis and pink cosmos. Her final design
covered wire as a structural support above a used a traditional Dutch clay bottle as the base

vase holding apple branch, amaranths, for a curving structure dressed with anthuriums,
marigolds and strings of rowen berries. With rose hips, red roses and red and white dahlias.
her next design she had created a table Everyone agreed the demonstration had
arrangement structure, starting with some provided many ideas on supporting and
contorted hazel to which she had added some  presenting flowers without having to use floral
string covered soft wire, similarly contorted foam.

which supported a number of test tubes. These
were adorned with Gloriosa, and backed with
heather, craspedia, verbena and green button
chrysanthemums. She then used a stunning
raffia collar edged with ears of barley for a The following meeting will be Wednesday
Japanese inspired handtied using the most 26th October — AGM and Talk

gorgeous large lilac and dusky pink roses. Her ; .

next design used a tiered structure with ?Iil,’(;r::.tmgs at Westbury Village Hall at
cardboard tubes covered in bulrush ‘string’ she

had made for an entry at Shrewsbury Flower ~ Annual membership £30, Visitors £7
(deducted off membership)

The next meeting will be on Wednesday
28th September — Cynthia Preston Jones —
Every picture tells a story.



http://www.wendybeesley.muchloved.com

NATURAL ENGLAND

Thriving Nature
for people and planet

Notes from the hill

The Stiperstones has had a very dry year, like everywhere else, and it raises various concerns for
the future, one of which is the lack of water for the common grazing of sheep and cattle. In the
past we have been able to rely upon the natural springs on the hill, but these are invariably drying
up during the summer months. The fewer watering holes there are, the more the stock remain in
one place, which is not ideal as it is their ranging around the site that keeps the scrub and tree
growth from invading the heathland.

We had hoped that the appointment of Matt, our shepherd funded by the ‘Our Upland Commons’
project, we would be able to move some of the stock around this year and improve the grazing,
however the lack of water has meant that this has not been as successful as we had hoped.

Some species, however, have benefitted from the dry
weather and we have had some good records of
butterflies such as the wall and the grayling. Both are
species that prefer open grassland with bare areas of
soil and so have benefitted from the dry weather. Their
caterpillars feed on a variety of grasses and the adults
can be flying late into the year with walls still on the wing
in late September.

Grayling

The Stepping Stones Project has now been running for
seven years. Its aim is for the natural habitats in this part
of the Shropshire Hills to be restored, healthy and
connected, and for people who live, work and visit here to understand, appreciate and support
their efforts to rejuvenate this remarkable landscape. Over these seven years it has developed
many projects to help farmers and the local community to work towards this goal.

The latest Stepping Stones project is looking to help anyone with a garden to make a difference
for wildlife. A series of events are planned to help maximise your garden for its wildlife potential:

Gardening for Pollinators workshop, Tues 4 October, Lea Cross, 10am - 12.30pm,

Healthy Gardens for Thriving Wildlife talk, Weds 16 November, Carding Mill Valley, 7pm,
Connecting with Nature in the Garden talk: Tues 17 January, Carding Mill Valley, 7pm
Gardening to Support the Cycles of Nature talk: Weds 15 February, Carding Mill Valley, 7pm

All the events are led by Natural Gardener Nancy Lowe, an organic and wildlife-friendly gardener
based near Shrewsbury.
To book on any of these events, email: john.adams@nationaltrust.org.uk

There is also a Hedgerow Management Workshop for farmers and land managers, Fri 7 October,
10am — 3pm at Ratlinghope. Bookings at: admin@cpreshropshire.org.uk.

Simon Cooter for Natural England staff at Rigmoreoak.

Friends of Pontesford and Earls Hill
Talk and AGM - Thursday October 20th at 7:30pm in the Pavillion
Our guest speaker SWT arborist Matt Hawkins will talk about

"From Pontesford to the Playground: how timber from our Hill builds
Nature Friendly Schools”

Entrance free, all welcome.




Pontesbury & District Gardeners’ Association

Our 79th Annual Show was held on Saturday 27th August and showed that the quality of entries
was as high as ever and the number of them, and of visitors, is getting back to normal after the
lockdowns. It was good to see many old friends and several new faces.

Eg s o 2 e

Trophies were presented y our President, Bill Neil, and the winners were:

2-20 Best Exhibit, Flower Section Betton Lakelin Cup Steve Potter
2-20 Most Points, Flower Section Baker Yates Cup Cilla Perry
7 Best Exhibit, Dot & Des Evans Memorial Steve Potter
8 Best Exhibit, English Rose Bromley Powell Cup Kath Oldfield
20 Best Exhibit, one Fuchsia The Holyoak Cup Cilla Perry
23 Best Exhibit, Petite Exhibit Joan Jones Cup Julia Morris
21-26 Best Exhibit, Floral Art Section Banksian Medal Julia Brian
21-26 Most Points, Floral Art Section David & Ann Cup Julia Brian
28-50 Best Exhibit, Vegetable Section Bill Stephens Cup Dave Perry
28-50 Best Vegetable Exhibit N.V.S. Medal Dave Perry
28-50 Most Points, Vegetable Section Bennett Cup Dave Perry
2-20+28-50 Most Points, Flower and Veg Sections Barnett Cup Dave Perry
57-60 Best Exhibit, Fruit Section Jack Newnes Cup Sue Lambert
61-70 Most Points, Cookery Section The Committee Award Margaret Mitton
7177 Best Exhibit, Handicraft Section The Hignett Award Phil Cross
71-76 Most Points, Needlework The Jean Swann Cup Myfanwy Stelfox-Manley
78 Best Exhibit tem made from wood The Shropshire Woodcarvers'

Club Perpetual Trophy Phil Cross

79-82 Best Exhibit, Painting or Sketch E & J Simpson Perpetual Trophy Isobel Sawyer

The Trading Post is now back in business for the autumn but will
close from November to January for some essential maintenance
work, re-opening on Saturday 4 February and then every Saturday
from 9.30 to 12 noon.




Date
Sat 1st

Mon 3rd
Thu 6th

Fri 7th

Sat 8th

Sat 8th

Mon 10th 7.30pm

Tue 11th  7.30pm
2.00-
2.45pm

10.30-
12am

Thu 13th

Fri 14th
Fri 14th
Sat 15th

Sat 15th  7pm

Sun 16th 3pm

Mon 17th 7.30pm

Wed 19th 2pm

11.30 -
12.30

Thu 20th  7-9pm

Wed 19th

Wed 26th 7.30pm

Thu 27th

Thu 27th  7-9pm

Fri 28th
November

1st-30th
14th

6.30pm
7-9pm

10am

All Day

2pm
Mon 10th 2pm

10am -
1pm

10.30

OcTOBER DIARY

Event

Friends of Pontesbury
Library Coffee Morning

Venue

Pavilion

Planning Committee Meeting Pavilion

Shropshire Woodcarvers
Group

Feelgood Friday
'Get Creative'

Shropshire Green Doors
event

Repair Café

Pontesbury WI

Pontesbury Parish Council
Meeting

Pontesbury Women's Club
Rhymetime @ Library

Community Good Neigh-
bours Coffee Morning

Mary Webb
School

Pavilion

Countywide

St George's
Church

Public Hall
Pavilion
Public Hall

Pavilion

The Plough
Inn

Pumpkin Patch Submissions Pavilion

Lea Cros WI
tumn Bazaar
Of One Accord & Cantores
Beati Chamber Choir

Fantastic Mr Fox by
Junior Pontesbury Players

Au- The Cock Inn,

Hanwood

Minsterley
Parish Hall

Public Hall

Pavilion Committee Meeting Pavilion

u3a Open Meeting -
Curlew Country

CGNS Pop-Up Larder

Shropshire Woodcarvers
Group

Flower Club

Pumpkin Patch ‘Best in
Show’ Judging

Shropshire Woodcarvers
Group

Carer's Group

Classic Hangups Exhibition

Pontesbury WI Craft Fair

Minsterley
Parish Hall

Pavilion

Mary Webb
School
Westbury
Village Hall

Pavilion

Mary Webb
School

Pavilion

Pavilion

Public Hall

JUNI10R PONTESBURY PLAYERS

ADAPTED BY SUZANNE SPICER
FRom RCALD DAHL's STORY

SONDAY 167 OCToBER)
No TickeT \ [ PONTESBURY
W “E@U\’ 2El7yf’asuc HALL
\
.:,:;3'51{'33;

o
€
S
L
°
=
2
o
o

SEr
51
&

T

Speaker: Amanda Perkins
Curlew Country

“Members & non.

Date: Wed 19 October 2022
Time: 2pm

Place:  Minsterley Parish Hall
Cost: Free

Pont
Refreshments available [l

U3 sy learn, laugh, live
&Rea Valley

Our u3ais part of a worldwide
charity which helps retired and
semi-retired people come
together and learn for fun:

Make the
most of life,
join our u3a

* 20 plus interest groups in
r local u3a; something

for everyone
* start at any level

1
* awarm welcome u3asi org.uk/pontesbury-reavalle y@

A STORYTELLING SHOW HBOUT MUSIC
AND RADID. AS HEARD ON BBC RADIO 4

Habberley Village Hall - 7.30pm
on 29th October 2022

REMINDER: Next newsletter deadline is 10th October, all info to deputy@pontesburypc.org.uk please.




